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MINUTES
July 21%, 2015
1:30 p.m. to 4:30 p.m.

Members In attendance: Eric Philp, Deborah Duran, , Jeanne Smith

Non-Members in attendance: Chrystal Owin — DCJ, Glenn Tapia — DCJ, Amy Kingery — Judicial,
Brenidy Rice — Judicial, Terri Hurst - CCJRC, Jagruti Shah - OBH

8" Judicial District Local Treatment Board: Ingrid Schroeder — Larimer County, Lorraine Diaz de
Leon — Parole, William Sublette — Comcor Board, Chris Gastelle — Probation, Judge Kaup — Judicial,
Kristine Miller — Comcor Board, Katherine Hay — Public Defender/Wellness Court

Administration
Jeanne moved to approve minutes with a second from Deborah. Minutes were approved.

8" Judicial District Local Board Visit

The local treatment board from the 8" Judicial District, Larimer and Jackson Counties, came for a
visit. The group reviewed the service map for the district and minimal updates were made. The
district has sufficient outpatient, community corrections, Parole and JBBS services in Larimer
County. Jackson County has clients in need of services. Parole and Probation travel out there for
supervision, but clients needing treatment generally have to travel to other locations to receive it.

The local board updated the statewide board on its need for post-sentencing housing for high-
risk/high-need clients with mental health and addiction issues. This population is growing and the
need for stable transitional housing is high. The local board has two options for developing a
housing facility and needs funding resources to make it happen. The hope is that the Correctional
Treatment Board can help. Larimer County has been progressive with its alternative sentencing and
between the Wellness Court and Drug Court; the board estimates almost 100 clients throughout the
year could use a housing resource if it existed. It would help with stability, sobriety and other
transitional/treatment needs. The ultimate goal is to get the client stable, get them treatment and
have the goal be to move into a Sober Living environment or transition successfully back into the
community. It is estimated that a client would stay in this housing resource between 2 weeks and 4
months. The estimated annual cost would be about $450,000.

The statewide board indicated that currently there is no mechanism to funnel money to local
boards and with the current allocation, any funding of such a project would require a reduction in
other funded services. The statewide board asked if the local board had any supporting data
regarding housing that it could use to help justify future requests for increased funding. The local
board will gather what it has and communicate that to the statewide board. The statewide Board
will be discussing its FY2017 funding plan over the next few months and will include creative ways
to help local boards develop programs/services to fill in gaps.

Funding Matrix
The funding matrix discussion was put on hold until the entire Board could be present.

The meeting adjourned at 3:15
Next Meeting: August 18th, 710 Kipling Street, 3" Floor Conference Room.

Meeting Topics: Discussion with JBBS, Problem-Solving Courts and STIRRT on program updates and

Board Staff Contact Information:
1300 Broadway, 11" Floor, Denver, Co 80203
(720) 625-5770



